BOARD MEETING
EASTERN IOWA FIGURE SKATING CLUB

NOVEMBER 9, 2006

Members in Attendance:  Neil Bernstein, Sandy Bodnarek, Cari Christenson, Dawn Gifford, Jane Grabowski,  Charlotte Hays,  Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield, Kris Stolba

The meeting was called to order at 7 pm.  The minutes of the October meeting were approved as submitted.

Officer Reports

President – No report

VP – No report

Secretary – No report

Treasurer, Kris Stolba – 
Kris submitted the following balances as of October 31, 2006

Checking


$21,855.13

Savings
      

       605.75

Investment Accounts

 $  5,118.40





___________

Total Assets


$27,579.28

The Bryant family overpaid their buyout.  The family will be offered credits for club ice.  

The application for the Hotel/Motel Grant has been submitted for next year.  The application was much more complicated this year.

Kris bought a stuffed bear for the silent auction at the March competition.

Committee Reports

Competition, Neil Bernstein – The budget was submitted and a post card was reviewed.  It was decided to e-mail as much as possible rather than mail to save postage costs.  An early December mail drop was planned. 

The budget was reviewed and suggestions made.  The revised budget will be submitted at the December board meeting.

The competition has officially received the Future Champion designation from the USFSA.

Rusty Stout has offered to donate a laptop for use at registrations.  

Membership – The Justice family joined as new members.  Hailey Justice skates on the Blue Diamonds beginner synchro team.

Test Committee – Discussion about canceling the December test session due to low numbers was held.  It was decided to look into at least providing lower level testing in December because there are a number of skaters who have been planning on taking the test.

Fundraising -  The board continued to discuss alternative fundraising plans to supplement the dwindling income from concessions.  Teresa Johns will be coordinating the volunteers for concession dates that we have been granted.   We will continue to do some concessions as offered by Sodexo to keep that as an active option.
Alternatives under consideration are an ice bowling tournament and security at U of I functions

Old Business 

E-mail voting procedures were reviewed and passed.  

New Business 

The board reviewed the policies for Club Ice.  It was agreed that as more skaters use club ice and as some skaters practice higher level skills on club ice that there is a greater risk of skaters getting injured and we have to be mindful of a safe club ice experience for all skaters.  No official policies were adopted at the meeting, but it was agreed that the topic needs to be revisited at the December meeting.


The meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Charlotte Hays

Secretary

